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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – September 19, 2014
@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.00am
Attendance:  Ange Kelehear (president),  Kerrie Challinor (treasurer), Toni Creak (acting- secretary), Hazel Craig (vice-pres), Christine Vigar, Catherine Smith, Kristy Duncan, , Lyndell Osmond, Mary Horn, Jo Locke , Pauline Mitchell (principal) , Bec Spinks.

Apologies: Julie Hartigan, Lou Whyte, Sylvia Lawrence , Megan Edwards , Misha Bevan, Elly Turner, Sharon Hipwell 
Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Kristy Duncan
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
Correspondence in: 
Dungog Council invitation for Citizen Nominations, Defibulator purchase offer, Ribbons for Anzac Day, CGU certificate of currency for volunteers, 
Correspondence out: 

Treasurer’s report (prepared and presented by Kerrie Challinor): The treasurer’s report shows the P&C account had a balance of $4702.77 at the end of August. Canteen account balance $5463.45. Reports attached.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
Principal’s report (prepared by Pauline Mitchell, presented by Ange Kelehear):  Attached.
Motion: That the principal’s report be adopted.

Moved: Hazel Craig
Second: Christine Vigar
Carried 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

UNIFORMS: Lyndell discussed her inability to sell on shirts to Dungog PS and obtain refund from supplier. She will proceed to place them on gumtree/eBay to recoup some cost as tabled at last meeting.  Misha to sew summer uniforms again. Lyndell  to prepare a pamphlet for the Kandy orientation next term. Pauline asked about obtaining 6 Blazers for school captains and others senior students to borrow when representing the school e.g. debating team.
Motion: That Lyndell obtain quote with the intention to purchase 6 blazers for the school senior student representatives.
Moved: Jo Locke
Second: Toni Creak
Carried 

END OF YEAR EXCURSION/PICNIC DAY TO STATE FORREST: Ange Kelehear presented some information from Megan Edwards regarding the costs and arrangements for the day. Pauline has allocated Friday 12 December leaving at 9.15am. Cost of 2 buses $1050.00. Members discuss the P&C meeting some of this cost to make the day affordable for all students with a nominal $5/child. Canteen to consider an option for picnic food.
Motion: That the P&C subsidise the cost of the end of year excursion/Picnic Day bus fare.
Moved: Kerrie Challinor
Second: Christine Vigar
Carried
MEMORIAL AREA: Pauline discussed the need for a working bee on 11 October 2014 to prepare for the new grass. She will organise a note to go out to parents. Hazel to follow up with Jim Doyle the possibility of obtaining soil.
VEGE GARDEN: Toni notified the members of Misha Bevan’s intention to resign as the coordinator of the Vege Garden Club in the near future and asked for expressions of interest to take this role over. Christine Vigar indicated her interest. To be followed up next term.
YEAR 6 FAREWELL: Kristy outlined the intention to hold the year 6 Farewell at the bowling club this year at the suggestion of Jenny Crouch (Shae Yr. 5 Grandparent) $20/head to be held 7pm, 10 December 2014. Members discussed the trouble each year in maintaining a standard of celebration and that the P&C assist in funding DJ, Year 6 Meals and a cake.

Motion: That the P&C pay for DJ, Year 6 Meals and a cake this year and into the future.

Moved: Hazel Craig
Second: Jo Locke
Carried
ART CARNIVAL THANKYOU GIFT: Angela tabled a retrospective approval for the P&C to cover the cost of Sparkling wine given to the main coordinators of the Art Carnival by way of Thanks for a job well done. Recipients;  Nicole Carter, Elly Turner, Misha Bevan, Kristy Duncan, Sylvia Lawrence.
Motion: Thank you gifts for Art Carnival Coordinators by way of bottle of wine.
Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
CANTEEN: Kristy mentioned that the canteen donated $60 worth of food to the Art Carnival day.
PETE THE SHEEP: Angela outlined a request by Lou Whyte for the P&C to provide assistance for the Kandy children to attend Pete the Sheep performance at The Civic Newcastle. Seeking member’s approval to allow P&C to cover cos, all keen to support and see more opportunities like this for all students. Information given to Zoe McAllister to gauge interest and logistics for school.

SCHOOL BANKING: Bec Spinks outlined information regarding CBA school banking to be introduced into school next year. Spoke about benefits to children and the school. Banking requires 2 volunteers, Bec Spinks happy to take on the role of coordinator and Catherine Smith volunteered to be the second person. Bec to speak to Pauline about school requirements and letter to be circulated to parents to gauge interest in child involvement.
Motion: Support the introduction of CBA school banking to be coordinated by Bec Spinks.
Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Christine Vigar
Carried
Next P&C meeting: Friday, October 17th, in the school library at 10am.

Meeting closed: 11.35am.
Minutes taken by: Vice President Toni Creak
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